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Pirst Floor Heariag Room
7915 East=2rn Avenus
Silver Sprirg, Marvland
Wednesday, Juce 16, 137

The hearing in the above-entitled matter was

reconvened pursuant to adjournment at 2:30 a. Me s

BEFORE:
DOUGLAS RIGLER, Chairman
JOHN FRYSIAX, Memter
IVAN SMITH, Member
APPEARANCES:

(As herstofore nctad.)
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1 If I can’t sign the stipulaticn, because I
9 z’ determine the fatts in the stipulaticn are not truas,
3 then I believe the manner in which the Department sheould

(\ 4 Proceed is to provide evidence to tha Board, evidance

5 through testimony or documents other than through ¥Mr., White.
6 If the Department beliewved what iir. Whits was
7 testifying to was erronecus, they were free to crosz-eramina

3 CEAIRMAN RICGLER: Our inclinaticn weuld bz to
10 sign the sdbpoana', and then allow vou tc make a moiion

1 to quash. Perhaps I should hear from the Departuent Zirse.
12 It seems on preliminary hearing this meorning that there may
be some merit to your position with respect to using i:h:'.s‘
14 as an attempt to reopen cross-examinaition, : ‘1

My inclination przcbably would bz to sign ths

15
G subpcena, to permit ycu to meve to quash, in the event zn
17 acceptable stipulation cannot be worked out.
18 MR. STEVEN BERGER: I would bring to +he Board's
19 attention that certainly the signing of the subpcena is not
20 a pro forma event. Under the rules the 3Board has
21 discretion and can require the party sceking the subpcena
22 to make a certain demonstration of relevance cf ihe cestimony
L,“ 23 Ti being sought. . -
o4 HCAIRMAN RIGLER: Well, that is true. Iet us
@ 25 | reflect on this before we deliver the subpozna.
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! In the meantime, does the Departmsnt have a
fi} 2 " response?
3 MR. CHARNO: 1I% certainly isn’t custchazy

4 4 to rebut a witness' testimeny through his owa relutial

5 testimony --
6 : I don't thirkit constitutes an exgansicn of the
7 || cross-examination, and I don't think it is impreper im any
8 || way to do so.
3 I think Mr. White is the witness most centrally
10 placed, and the one witness who, standing alcn, could provide

11 llthe testimony necessary as cpposed to calling a number of

12 |lwitnesses from different places.
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were delayed and there was no power aval .able to any Buckeye

11,639

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: The gquesticon te which he would

be asked to address hims=1f is what was the first deliverv
date under the Buckeye agrezemant by whieh Chic Zdissn delivers
power .

MR. CHARNO: o, the guesticn is Mr. White
testified on cross-examination that the reason that Ohio
Edison service area cooperatives did not rsceive powaer

from Buckeye until 1970 was because the Cardinal facilities

member cooperatives anywhere until 1970.

The record as it presently stands shows that ia 1958§
[
T

conperatives outside of Ohio Edison's arsa did receive power
from Cardinal and the question beccmes one of why there uas ;:
two-year hiatus in the receint of power by cooperatives in
Ohio Edison's service ar=a.

Whether that was due to a delay in the Caxdinal
pPlant or whether that was due to the conduct of Chio Ediscn.

CHAIRMAN R 'GLER: What is it that yecu ars asking
Ohio Edison to stipulate?

MR. CHA#NO: As to the dates that certain contracts
were entered and that power was delivered in 1968 outside of

the Ohioc FEdison area.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Well, we will hear furiber argument

on the subpoena, if necessary. It certainly seems o me

that these are factual areas that are readily ascertainable.

R et

!
=
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‘I cannot imagine why it would not ba possible
e g 2 to stipulate if you can exchange documentary evidence with
3 the Ohio Edison peopie. I can't imagine thers would bea
i 4 dispute on the facts. If you have contracts that reflact
© certain dates or if you have evidence that power deliveries
b were made on certain dates, I would think you would stipulate
7 to that.
g MR. CHARNO: That would Le our hope.
9 MR. STEVEN BERGER: One further comient, if I may.
10 As I stated in my statement, I ;ertainly am trying
T to ascertain whether or not Mr. White testified in error with
12 regard to that matter. If he did, and the facts are cther- ;
(,; 13 wise, I can assure you that Ohio Edison will aenter into “he =
e 14 stipulati-n.
15 My only point, as I indicated, was if tne facts
16 are not as set forth in the proposed stipulation, it is
17 inappropriate to call Mr. White. There are reprasentatives
18 of the co-ops originally on the Department's list. Thare
19 are documents, I am sure, the Department may want to put in
20 for purposes of establishing the facts, but .'r. White is not
21 the person to do it.
22 CHAIRMAN RICLER: We understand veur pesiticn.
gv' 23 MR. REYNOLDS: I would like to interject another
24 matter, if I could. It goes to the question of the Board as
éi? 25 to the schedule next week. We are at the present time &ndeavorihg
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to obtain an additional witness who will be able to appear
and authenticnte the Peansylvania Eccnomy League raport and
be subject to whatever cross-examination the other rarties
wish on that score, and tentatively I think the witness
will be available on Monday the 21lst, if the Board can mzet
that day.

MR. CHARNO: The Department would strongylv oppnse

any further abridgement of the 10-day nocice rule. Ve
. requast

will present today, should Applicants formzlly/to bring a witnal

in, a subpoena duces tecum addressed tc tlie Pennsylvania

Economy League. It would be impossible %o do cross-
examination of the witness without receiving the documen:ary*
materials requested under that subpoena. '{%

We should have opportunity to get a recurn on thaﬁAv
subpoena prior to the time the witness testifies.

MR. LESSY: I note the original Pemnsvlivania
Economy League study was included with the documents handed
out for one of Duquesne's witnesses, !Mr. Flegsr. The
document was not used during that examination. I!io substitute
was provided in accordance with the rules set forth by the
Board for notice.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: This would be a witness who
would testify as to the authenticity of that report.

MR. REYNOLDS: That's right, and as to tie

membership of the Pennsylvania Econcmy League and the
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extent to which -- and address the allegations %o
Duquesne Light's purported influence over th2 activicies
of the Pennsylvania Economy League.

MR. CHARNO: Would the witness bLe in a pnosition
to address the preparation of the study in cuestiocn?

MR. REYIIOLDS: Our intention is to bring in
the gentleman who prepared the study.

CIAIRMAN RIGLER: The Board will discuss it
either during the first break or during the lunch hour.

At a minimum, I think we would adhere to our
10-day rule. Whether it would be possible for veou to
present a witness at all, I don't know. We will comsider it.

MR. LESSY: I note in addition that such a witness
was not, according to my recollection, included in thas
filings of Duquesne Light for their intended fact witnesses
in the list filed before this hearing started.

MR. REYNOLDS: I'm advised that the gentleman was
listed in the list of witnesses.

MR. LESSY: What was the gentleman‘s name?

MR. RCYNOLDS: Mr. Emery Sedlak.

MR. LESSY: Can you spell the last name?

MR. REYNOLDS: S-e-d-l-a-k.

I suggested the 21lst only in that Ihave the
impression that the Board hoped we could close Applicant's

case as soon as possible.

&y
-
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CHAIRMAN RIGLER: That's correct. That is
one of the disturbing things about tliz request, “hat i% comes
in at this very last minute, so to speak.

MR. LESSY: The other possibility this brings '
up is if in fact the witness is called in defense of
Duquesr. Aspinwall, we would have a rabutcal witness
on Aspinwall to bring up.

MR. REYNOLDS: I understand that.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: The Board will discuss it.
Whereupon,

ABRAHAM GEREBER
resumed the stand as a witness on behal? of Applicants apd,
having been previously duly sworn, was =xamined and
testified further as follows:
REDIRECT EXAMINATION (Ccntinuved)

BY MR. REYNOLDS:

Q Yesterday afternoon when we left off, beliave
we were in the middle of a discussion relating toc your
reference to destructive competition as it appears on page
9 of your direct testimony, Mr. Gerber.

I would like to ask you whether you distinguish
between predatory conduct and destructive competition?

A Yes, I do.

Q Could you explain to us what your distinction is

between those two terms?
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A Yes. I think in part the confusisn arose because
I was asked about practices that I weculd consider
destructive competition and I was trying to davelop my visw
of practices at the present time, and I was alsc mindful of
Dr. Vein's testimony regarding what he called the destructive
competition and really would be more appropriately referred
to as predatory practices.
The distinction I draw is as follows:
The destructive competition I had in mind was
the kind of circumstances within an industry such zs capital
intensity -- inherent in the industry's character, which
leads to eccnomically appropriate competitive responses
which ultimately result in the destruction of the competitors
and are of such nature that in the electric industry, at ‘
least, as well as scme others, have led to a policy determina-
tion that competition would be undesirable and reculated
monopoly would be appropriate.
And this is what I had in mind by destructive
competition.
Predatory practices I would view as those practices
to whicn I referred yesterday, which would be econonmically
inapuropriate, designed to drive a competitor out of business

and some economically inappropriate or unfair means.
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Q Do you have a copy of vesterday's
transcript in front of you?

A I'm soxry, I dor':.

MR. SMITH: Along that ligce on page 11531, baginning
at line 12, I think there is an error, either in the way = I
phrased the question or the reporting of it.
On line 16, whers I referrzé to the demise
of competitors, I intended to say "inefficieant.®
MR. VOGLER: Could we have the page?
MR, SMITH: 11631,
MR. REYNOLDS: Let me return to that ia a
minute, if I might, Mr., Smith, unless vyou want to follcw
up on that, _ 47
Perhans we better make sure the witness’ |
answer ccmported with your correction._
BEfore I do that I want to follow up for a
minute on this,
BY MR. REYNOLDS:

Q Look at page 11469, the guestion and answer
beginnir, at line 15. When you just acw indicated vour
understar ding of the term predatory practices and refaranced
your earlier testimnpy, did you have in mind the nctivities
that you referred (o on page 114692, in “he ansver beginning

at line 18 and carrying over to the next pace?




i0

11

12

13

14

15

16 |

17

18

19

e —— . - - —— — -

11,646

A T would think those are predutory practices.

Q Would you then explain to me, if you will, what
compatitiQe processes you had in mind as being pzasent in
the industry at the time you were referencing in your
testimony on page 9, when you talked about intense
dest uctive competition which led to the intense destructive
competition?

A Well, I was referring to the characterizations
of the industry which I had described earlier in that
answer that began on line 7 of page 8.

And I had in mind the situaticn in whic. *here
was duplicative competition. o

.- --- That is more than one utility serving the A =
same area in which because of eccnomies of scale,
and particularly in those circumstances, shors-run esnuomias
of scale, that is with very large capital investmenii the
incentive to retain customers, even if prices are driven
down to incremental operating costs which led competing
utilities to permit service, for example, to deteiriosrate
in an effort to reduce costs and be able tc compata
in terms of price - more effectively.

The destructive financial impacts, the impalrment
of the ability to finance at a time when the inéustry
generally had difficulty in financing, it was n.c

fn its earliest days at least an industry that was viewed

¥ =
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as being a prime investment.

It is these kinds of things that led to tha dacisien

that regulated monopoly would be preferasls to this Xkind
of competition which ultimately led to the destruction
of one or both or mors competitors and the emsrcgence of
one supplier,in any event.

Since there was going to be only one supplier,

the policy determinaticn was that there should be a regulatied

monopely.

Q And this is whact you intendad to convay, whea you

made reference to destructive competitition at that point
in time?

A _ Yes, what I intended to convey was that the

competitive process itself, giver the characterizatica of ;

the industry would lead .o a monopoly supplier in a given
area.

a Now, yesterday, there was some discussion with
felpect. to cpticns available to small municipal systams
as alternatires to building a 100 megawatt coal unit.

Do you recall that?

A Yes.

Q I believe you indicated that the othex options
were the ownership participstion in a large nuclear unit
or un.it power purchase of an amount of power cut of 2

nn~taar unit, or the purchase of wholesale power; is tha£

)
i
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correct?
A Yes,
Q Are those three opticns available toc entities

in the Applicants' service arsas today?
A As {ar as I can determine those three cpticns

are available to the entities in the CCCT area.

Q Now, the Chairman made reference to some testimony

in this proceeding by Dr. Hughes, and I'm paraphrasing,
but I believe his question was whether you agresed that
the municipalities in the area or the small municipal
system should have available to it various options
without regard to whether the competitor, investor-owned
utility believed it was desirable for that municipality

to have the option or not to have it.

MR. LESSY: I believe that is z mischaraccerizaticn

of the question and answer, Mr. Reynolds,

MR. REYNOLDS: I haven't characterized the answer.
MR. LESSY: I object to your question as stating

ingorrectly yesterday‘s exchange between the Witness and the

B 8 B R

Board.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Sustained.

MR. REYNOLDS: I will try again.

I was not trying to mischaracterize the
Chairmai: « . r(uestion.

I believe that it went tu your view of tha

desirability of making available to other electric systems
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whatever options = let me puc it this way -—
no, I won't -- whatever options wers availasble in the induszt
without regard to one entity might feel %o be desirable

for an-entity exarcising the options to wan':.

o g———

-
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CIIAIRMAN RIGLE.: That is not yet.

MR. REYNOLDS: Maybe you can help me.

CHAIRMAN RIGLZR: Itwas making available opticns
and allowing the comranies selecting between and among
these opticons the freedom to make the wrong cheoice or to
make the less desirable ecconomic choice.

Where your question went astray was that these
options had to be "identical to thosa of all other companies
in the industry."” We concentrated on the desirability of
having a range of possibilities available and on the antitiust
policy of permitting the selector of the cop4ion to choose
the one he thought was appropriate even though
someone else felt another cption may be preferable for hin.

BY MR. REYNOLDS:

Q All right. Do you recall that?
A Y“.
Q In response you stated at 11,571, "I agree it

would be undesirable in most cases to arbitrarily limit
any particular parties' alternatives even if the choiceas
they make are wrong."
My question to you is what did you mean by the
phrase "to arbitrarily limit" in response to the question?
A Well, I deliberately, very deliberateiv used

the phrase "to arbitrarily limit" and I emphasize the words

"arbitrarily limit" because I had in mind that there are

‘.-v
Y

o
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conditions under which it may be appropriate to limit
options and I think I even followed that statement, further
down on that page, with an example, line 22, where an
entity has a range of options invelving only that entity's
own acticn, it seemed to me a second entity should no%t
engage in pehavicr that would restrict that first entity's
opticns. Where the options involve action or participatien
by another entity, then there are circumstancss in which
it may be appropriate for the second entity to -— not ¢o
take whatever actions it would require to make the *irst
entity's options good.

That is if the first entity wishes to exercize

an option which imposes an undue cost burden without adequate

compensation on the second entity, it seams to me that would
provide a reasonable business reason for aot making the first
entity's option feasible.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Suppose that the exercise of
the option is done on terms that are fully compensatory, buc
that the net result is to enhance the ability of the system
exercising the option to compete with the other system.

THE WITNESS: If the option is one that provides
terms that are fully compensatory, the fact that it affects
the competitive relationships is probably not sufficient
reason to deny the opgion.

The one area where I think there may be some

&

F’“,:":"
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exception to that, and I'm excluding now any other
policy considerations that Congress or regulatory agencies
may impose -- the one possible exception to that may be
where the exercise of the cption is to provide the entity
seeking to exercise the option with an opportunity to exploit
a subsidy without necessarily making any contribution
other than the exploitation of the subsidy. If in order to
exercise that option it imposes obligations on the other
entity with whom it may compete.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Who makes the judament as to
whether unfair advantage is being gained by taking

advantage, let's say, of a public law or public policy?

e K

e Eoo

THE WITNESS: Well, it seems to me that is a
policy judgment that some governmental body would have io haké.
a determination on, possibly a regulatory ageacy, or court or
legislative body.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: But we are discussing whether
or not some intervening entity should deny the availability
of the option. You suggested one reason the intervening
entity might deny the option is because the availcbility
of the option really turns on some public subsidy.

Doesn't that put the intervening entity in a
position of judging or second-guessing %is public policy?

THE WITNESS: At the very least, it seems to me

the second entity would have the opportunity to test that

%

3
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pub’ic policy.

2 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: By denying the option?

3 THE WITNESS: Possibly by denying the scvtion

4 and bringing it to issue. Because given the subsigdy,

5 it unbalances the competitive relationships and cends to =
6 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Wasn'% that judgment made

7 | By the legislature or commission or whatever bedy at the time
8 !l they made available the subsidy? |

9 THE WITNESS: There are some behavior -- forms of
10 | behavior on which that judgment was not affirmatively

1T || expressed.

12 Fbr example, where access to that subsidy requires 3 F

R,
e

13 || wheeling, th.ra has been no affirmative Congressional or .“i}ﬁff

bas

14 Il legislative action to require providing that service, wiiather
15 Il it be from a subsidized source or not, and in fact, my

16 || understanding is that where that question has arisen, and

17 || the question of whether it should be in legislation to

18 || require such wheeling, the Congress has refised to

19 inpqrpo:ate that in legislation. So that it would seam that

20+ ‘éﬁat may be a legitimate issue on which the entity
21 || being requested to wheel might want tu have heard.
22 BY MR. REYNOLDS:

23 Q Mr. Gertsr, yesterday in response primarily to a ‘ f
24 || question by Mr. Smith an& I think also during the course of

25 | some of the other testimony, you discussed the role of
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competition in this industry. Let me ask ycu, at the wholesale
level, to what extent is there competiticn between investor-
owned utilities and small municipal systems in Chio?
A I think there is virtually ncne.
Q You say virtually none. Would you please
explain to us what competition you consider there to be?
A The competition that theres is consists principally,
I think. of the potential of a municipal system, municipal
distribution system or generation, partial purchase systen,
installing its own generation to replace purchases from
existing suppliers.
MR. SMITH: May I hear that answer, please?
(Whereupon, the reporter read from the
record, as requested.)
BY MR. REYNOLDS:
Q Why is it your conclusion that but for the
situation where a municipality has self-generaticn, there

is virtually no cormpetition at the wholesale level?

A You mean competition between —
Q Between investor-owned utilities --
A And municipalities. Where a municipality

provides its own generation entirely and can install
surplus generation, it can then seek new markets, wholesale
markets.

Where it is fully a distribution system, or only




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

1

n

a B B R

a partial generation, partial purchaser, it doces no:

have the power supply that it can offer to a wholzsale
purchaser.

Q Why do you say it does nct have the power supply
to offer to a wholesale purchaser?

A If a wholesale -~ if a municipality purchases
all its supply at wholesale, then it has no -- by definition
has no surplus capacity to sell.

If it buys partially and supplies from its
own generation partially, then to the extent it increases

ts purchases, it would reduce its generation presunably
because the pu?chase would be more economic than the qenera-'\
tion or else if it fully loads its generation, it would =
just purchase an amount equal to the difference between
its own generation and its total needs.

To the extent it would want to purchase in
excess of its needs from its wholesale supplier, tiere
would be no basis for competition since it wouid ba
purchasing at a cost from the wholesale supplier which
the wholesale supplier could snpplx directly to the potential
buyer in any case.

So there would be no basis for competition.

MR. SMITH: Mr. Reynolds, may I inquire on that

point, or do you want to develop it further?

MR. REYNOLDS: I was going to continue, bur I will

A
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defer to your questions first, if you want. Why don't
you proceed?

MR. SMITH: Did you read or were vyou Prasent
when Mr. Firestone testified concerning price sqﬁeeze
problems in the Ohio Edison territory?

MR. STEVEN BERGER: Mr. Smith, ara you
referring to Mr. Wilson?

MR. SMITH: Yes, Mr. Wilson.

THE WITNESS: No, I was not, but I did read the
transcript.

MR. SMITH: Do you agree with his anzlysis of
the potentials for municipalities to buy from Ohio Ediscn
and resell successfully to industrial contracts?

THE W.TNESS: VYes, I do. We have done similarr
analyses and it is the kind of analysis that he provided
that is required before one can determine whether there is a
price squeeze.

MR. SMITH: Is that consistent with your
testimony here this morning? Isn't it your testimony that
there is no basis for a municipal to purchase from an
investor-owned utility and resell in competition with the
investor-owned utility?

THE WITNESS: No, sir, my testimony this morxning
is that there is no basis for a wholesale purchaser from
an electric utility, a bulk power supplier, turning

around and then competing with that wholesalse supplier for

»



10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18

n
-

2 R B R

11,657
wholesale customers, because the wholesale rate at which
he would buy from the supplier would be eqgually zvailable
to the potential customer he is thinking of serving.

MR. SMITH: I see. I didn': understand.

You are talking about three levels of selling
potential. PFrom generator to customer o customer
for resale.

'I'HB WITNESS: Right.

What we have been talking about is the possibility
of a wholesale customer buying something above his nseds for
his own retail customers and then in turn selling that to
another wholesale customer, who would resell chat power
to the retail customers.

That is different than the kind of analysis
that you were referring to.

lHR. RJELMFELT: Might I ask a clarificatiorn
question?

When you were talking then about virtually ro
competition, you were talking about the wholesale market?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

BY MR. REYNOLDS:

Q What if the municipality made a unit power
purchase of power from the nuclear plant which was in excess

of its needs?

A If the wholesale customer made a unit pover
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purchase, there would be no basis for competition because
the cost of the nuclear power then would be identical
to the cost to everyone else who oktains powver from that
particular nuclear unit.

In fact, given that the cost of nuclear plants
being added today exceeds the average imbedded costs and
wholesale rates are determined on the basis of average
imbedded cost, power purchased on a unit power basis from a _-
nuclear plant would have to be sold at a higher cost than

existing wholesale rates if it were to recoup the full cost of

that power.

¥
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bw2 1 subsidy ot financial advantages, whatever you want to call

2 it that the municipal system would have compared to the

3 investor-owned system.
C\ 4 (1} Would you lock at page 11631 of your t“ranscript.
5 JH Mr. Smith has indicated at line 15, that the word "efficient”
6 should be "inefficient" in that line,
7 If you will read your answar and indicate whether
8 you understocd the question as it has been corracted now
9 in giving the answer therewith.
10 A The word ——
1 Q On line 15. The line is “demise of efficient
12 competitors."
£ 13 It has been corrected to rzad “"demise of
= 14 inefficient competitors.” 1I'm really, for clarification
15 purposes, asking you if you will read your answer to assur§
16 us that it conforms to a response that would be given to the
17 question as it has now been corrected.
18 A Yes, as I recall this excrasys, I 'mderstood
19 the word .ir. Smith used was “inefficient.”
20 That is the way I heard it, and that is the way

I responded.

n
—

It is the transcript that is incorrzact.
MR. RFYNOLDS: That is how I vnderstocd ynur

answer to.

I don't have anything further.

B 2 BB




iI

11,661

MR, CHARNO: The Department has limized

recross examination,
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: While we awe clearing up the

way the Witness answered, can we check something.
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CHAIPMAN RIGLER: On the question pending cn page
11,605, we have ascertained that line 25 is incomplete
and two words should be added, those words being “were less.”
So that the line would read, "During the last 50 years
during which incremental costs were less.”

- My suggestion is we all pencil that in, in the
present transcripts and the reporter will arrangs to have the
record copy corrected.

Mr. Reynolds, did you locate your transcript
corrections?

MR. REYNOLDS: There are several. I think most
of them -- Yol

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Let's not worry about the 5 q,:
inconsequential one.

MR. REYNOLDS: There is one I would like tc make
now because I don't think the context leads itself to
Picking it up later. It is on 11,572, line 23, it is a
question by Mr. Charno, and I believe chat the figure there ﬁas
$1.05 rather than $1.7S.

MR. LESSY: 1Is there a question mark after less in
in the last guestion we went over?

CnAIﬁHAB RIGLER: Mr. Charno.

‘ RECROSS~-EXAMINATION

BY MR. CHARNO:

5

Q I would like to address your attention to your &
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testimony of yesterday, pages 11,623, lines 3 through 9.

A Yes.

Q Mr. Gerber, is if your testimony that you
consulted the materials listed in that answer prior &o the
submission of your direct testimony?

A To the best of my recollection. Although
there may be some things that I looked at alterwards, I didn't
stop looking ouce my testimony was submitted. I would like
to, as long as we are at that, point out on line 8, it is
not the facts council of the Borough of Aspinwall, it i
facts by the Council of the Borough of Aspinwall. It is a

two-p2gm publication issued by the Borough of Aspinwall .

indicating why they decided to sell the system to Duquesne.;_f

i

:Q Do you recall being requested on or about Hovambe#v
24, 1975 to provide your back-up materials for your testimony
including "all documents, data, memorznda, studies, et cetera,
leading to the conclusions with respect to the reasons
municipalities sell their electric systems“?

A I recall the request, although I don't recall the
exact dates,

Q | Would you believe that the materials listed on
page 11,623 would fall within the request for back-up
materials that I just read?

MR. REYNOLDS: Are you calling for a legal

conclusion?
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MR. CHARNO: I presume he responded to that
request. I'm asking whether he would have includad thesa
materials.

THE WITNESS: I would hope that everything I
have indicated there would have been provided if it were
available at that time.

BY MR. CHARNO:

Q If it were not provided at that time, would that
indicate you had not used it as a basis for your direct
written testimony?

A I would think that anything that was not
provided at that time was not available prior to the ¥
Preparation of the written testimony. I havea indicatiox: ‘;
here that there was some newspaper articles referring to i
Aspinwall that were received after the request. So
apparently there was some newspaper articles that were not
available at that time that I did not supply.

Q Can you testify that you surplied any materials, .
any back-up materials other than the report of the Pennsylva;ia
Economy League ralating to Aspinwali?

A I just don't recall what it was I supplied.

As a matter of fact, as I recall, I didn't even‘see
what was supplied prior to the time it was sent to you
hocaus._l was out of town, away from my office, and it had to

be put together and sent to you without my having had an
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opportunity to receive it.

MR. CHARNO: I would like to requsst that
counsel of the Applicants make a determination of the
materials that were supplied concerning Aspinwall szo that
we can clarify the record as to what the witness relied
upon with respect to his conclusions concerning Aspinwall.

MR. REYNOLDS: I would be glad to do that. I can
stats now that the reference to facts, that document was ameng
the material turned over, the report was turned over.
There was other material in ths pile that was turned
over and I will provide additional copies or second copies

to the Department of Justice again. We have the file here

and it is a question of leafing throuch it. i 1ﬁé§§!,h'

it We_have a duplicate set of what we turned over. hfi
Looking through it, the document entitled "Facts" is ,';%
one of the documents among it. There are some other clippings
as well as the report of the Pennsylvania Economy League.
We can get a full submission for vou and we will get you

second copies of that material.

.
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CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Do you have a supplement to
your answer?
THE WITNESS: 's I say, I continued to gather
whatever materials I could following the preparation of
my direct m'f.iaony.
Before appearing here yesterday, I asked my
associates to put together a list of all of the materials
that we had gathered in connection with this matter
subsequent to the request for backup materials and subsequent
to our supplying that -~ those backup materials to you.
The only thing listed as having been recesived
following the date we supplied you with the material with
regard to Aspinwall were newspaper articles from various
newspapers. R
I assume that is an accurate statement, so that
all of the other materials that I indicated on page 11623,
were available and were supplied to you in response to your
raquest.
BY MR, CHARNO:
Qe It is your tastimony that we did receive
reports on the amount ofmoney to be spent by Duguesne
to rehabilitate the distribution systam.
We dia :icaivn the Pennsylvania Economy Lea,uc
study and we did receive facts by the Council of the Borough
of Aspinwall; is that correct? :
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e ; o g s L. > Mgl
A As best’ ;s I can do":armino, that is correct.

" That would be a summary of the matarials upon
which you relied?

A Yes.

e What was the date of the arsrliest
Pennsylvania !@no-y League study on which you relied, sir?

Let me withdraw that.
Would theres be any study earlier than
195972

A I don't rrcall the earliest, but some of then
went back beyond the 1965 cut-off date, and the reascn I
did not restrict my exsnir ation of reports of the Pennsylvania
Economy League is that I was trying to develop material :
relevant to the general principles that I was testifyinq:
to, whether or not it was particularly concerned within e v
the time period that this hearing is concerned with.

So I did look back further. I don't recall.
I can lock it up, but I don't recall how far back the
earliest of ‘those Teports went.

Q '81:. I would like to hand you for purposes of
refreshing your recollection, cne of your backup materials
which is ~ dated September '59 and purports to be a study
of the Pennsylvania Economy Leagque, and ask you if that
refreshes your rscollection as to whether you used the study
in 1959,

- A~ =~ T did use this particular study. I did not

i;; '
5
a4

.
*

iy e



remember that it was as earl” - 1559.
2 [+ Mr. Gerber, is it your testimcny =--
z MR, REYNOLDS: Could we have an identificaticn
O 4 )| of that study that you showed the Witness?
5 " MR, CHARNO: The title is ®"Financial and Operating
6 Analysis, Etna, Borough, Blectric Plant.”
7 MR. REYNOLDS: Thank you.
8 | BY MR. CHARNO:
Bl .}h e Mr. Gerber, earlier today you testified concerning
10 the possibility of a utilicy purchasing its requirements
1" and scme surplur &«i wholesale and then reselling that
12 power at wholesale.
C ¢ 13 Is it your testimony that that would be 4
14 impossible? | %
15 |l MR. REYNOLDS: Let me have that back. AR
16 (Wwhereupcn, the reportar read from the
17 record as requasted.)
i8 THE WITNESS: You mean physically iwmposgoible? '
19 “ MR. CHARNO: Economically infeasible.
20 MR. REYNQLDS: Which do we mean?
21 MR, CHARNO: I mean econcmically infeasible.
', 2 THE WITNBSS: Given appropriate priciag, I would
i 3 | think it would be economically infeasible.
ES12 24
25
|
3
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BY MR. CHARNO:
Q Do you know if such a situation exists tcday in
the CCCT?

A Yes.

Q Does such a situation exist?
I A Yes.
I Q Would it be possible to have price competition

at wholesale where a small utility was purchasing either
unit power or participated in ownership of a nuclear unitc

at a time when the incremental cousts of power frecm tae

alternative source of bulk power supply for that small
system?
A If pricing were appropriate, no. I would »e

glad to explain.

a nuclear unit is lower in clost than the average system
costs of a utility?

Let me withdraw that and try to rephrase it mors
coherently.

At some giac during the life of a nuclear unit,
don't the average system costs rise above the incrawental
costs of that unit, as a general rule?

I
whether that is a general rule. If we assure inflation, a
-

nuclear unit were less than the average imbedded costs of the

S

Q Is there a time at which the incramental costs of

A ~ We don't have enough experience to know that as to

W



)

P

\ A

da (] L]

N e g

10

1

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

8

R R B R

11,670
continuation of inflation, at scme point in the future,
depending on the rate of inflation, the average cost of a
utility are likely . rise to the point whers they would
exceed the cost of a nuclear unit that went into servics
today. And how. long that would take would depend on

the rate of inflation and the rate of growth.

The more rapid the growth, combined with a
given rate of inflation, the more rapidly you would reach
that point.

MR. CHARNO: No further questions.

MR. SMITH: Mr. Gerber, going back to your

testimony that it would be economically uvnfeasible for a i 5

5.
t,‘h" 3y
g
" T

i O

wholesaler to purchase from a generator power for resale ‘,.,
to a wholesaler, what would be your opinion if the first ”*{
wholesaler controlled the transmission to the second whole—-‘ |
saler?

THE WITNESS: I'm sorry, I'm trying tc understand

the question. Are you postulating a situation whare wholesalar

A controls the transmission to wholesale customer B3, who in
turns want toruholcsalo to C?
.MR. SMITH: Let's say that A is a generator; B
is a wholesale customer; C is a potential wholesale customer;
and C could not buy from A except through B transmission.
THE WITNESS: Again I think the questioa here is

one uf costs. I'm assuning now that the use of facilities is

~

-
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available and it would be available for whatever would he
the appropriate compensation of the full costs.
MR. SMITH: Or the transmission facilities are
assumed to be available if they are compensated for? '

THE WITNESS: Yes.

-

MR. SMITH: It ~ "~

THE WITNESS: Yes. When I say there would ke
no basis for competition of that kind, it has nothing to do
with the control of the facilities. It has to do with
the economics of the situation. If the costs are all

determined by wholesaler A, there is no basis for v ‘lesaler

awm

B reselling power provided by A through his facilities at a s
lower cost than A could do it.

MR. SMITH: It doesn't have to be at a lower
cost. What choice does C have?

THE WITNESS: Then you need gnother
assumption, and that assumption has to be that C would not
have access to a purchase directly from A.

MR. SMITH: That is my assumption.

THE WITNESS: If you agsume that C has no other
alternative, then, of course, C -— you are postulating a
situation where C would be compelled to buy from B,
irrespective of whether there is any cost advantage or
cost pciarty. .

: MR. SMITH: So tnen thers would be an

o R

Sl

o
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economically feasible basis for the sale?

THE WITNESS: Yes, there would b=z a basiz, an
economically feasible basis for the sale only becausa
you are postulating a circumstance in which there is no
preferable eccnomical alternmative. That is C has no
alternative means of.éetting direct accees to A facilities.
But if they did have that access, B in that case would he
providing no economic function other than writingout 2 bill.
But they would take power generated by A in A's facilities,
carried over A's transmission lines, and all they would do
would be to meter it to C and write out a bill.

But if C has no ther alternative, then by

definition it has no other alternative and it is feasible. ,3?:.

MR. LESSY: No further questions.

MR. HJELMFELT: No questicns.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Thank yoa, Mr. Gerker.

THE WITNESS: Thank you.

(Witness excused.)

CHAIRMAE RIGLER: The Board has not had an
opportunity yet to discuss the possibility of allowing a
vitness to come in and testify with respect to the
Pennsylvania Economy League Study. Beifore we do thag,
I askead Mr. R;o;er to be present because this uhvicnsly‘
affects Duguesne.

I had two questions I wanted to aslk:

-

o — e
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First, what is the situation of the studv, the

maximum situation of the study; and second, assuning you were
to get it in, what is the broadest finding of fact that
the Board could make based Jpon the content of the study?

MR. RIESER: Could I have a moment to confer?
This affects Applicants generally, I believe, since it
also involved Mr. Garber's testimony.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: T kad a feeling that it was
Duquesne that had the strongest interest in getting it in,
but why dor't we let you address that, or the Applicants
also address that after we come back from the break?

(Recess.) : \u,,f;_;{

.
s aas
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MR. REYNOLDS: I can respond to your questicm,
Mr. Chairman, if he can wait for one second.
Mr. Meser is on the phcne.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Let's go ahead, if ke wanis ©o

11,574

MR. REYNOLDS: No, we discussed it. I .an proceed.

In response to your question, the broades* finding that the
that the App].iéants would submitt might flow from the
ovid.t;oa that we have == testiasc=:y of the Witness we are
talking about, is that the -— there is no avidence ¢f anti-

competitive behavior or of behavior inconsistent with tha

antitrust laws in the service area of Duguespne Light Ccmpany,‘

that Duguesne Light Company has neither acguired nor i

maintained its position by unlawful predatory practiceas
or by any activity that would be a situation inconsistaent
with the antitrust laws.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: He didn’t study th= Dugussne
Lighr Company. He studied the acguisition cof the Aspinwrall
system or rather the coutinued operation of the system.

MR. REYNOLDS: That is right.

CHAIRMAN RICWER. Jbviously, we can't draw a
finding hat Duguesne's behavior ‘has not violatad the

antitrust laws.
MR, REYNOLDS: If that iz the only acguizition

.
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before this Board in connection with the Dugquesne Lich:s
Company in the period that the Board has set aad, if
there is evidence that that acquisition which wounlé be
anc her, mayde. less broad finding, but the second
possible finding, that that acquisition was the result
of the invy ficiencias and mismanagement of Aspinwall and
had nothing to do whatscever with any activi’y of Duguesne
Light Company or any practices of Duguesne Light Ccmpany, then
it seems to me that the broader finding micht well flow from
that,

I think your question was,what would be the

broadest possible finding.

‘ S &g

IS RSTESo—————— - g—
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CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I'm not sure you can arrive at

your fall-back finding. I wonder whether the broadest

~ finding wouldn't be whether thers were legitimate reasons
why Aspinwall chose to sell rather than coatinue in
independeat operation.

If there were business or cperaticnal raasons

| which supported that acgquisition.

MR. REYNOLDS: And that there were no activities

of Duquesne Light Company that impacted or associated with

that decision whatsocever.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: How would vour witness know

that, or how would the Pennsylvania Economy League know that? :

a & 4 ‘
o 3?? -

MR. REYNOLDS: The witness we would propose QTEJ%

studied the situation in Aspinwall at the request of the
Borough of Aspinwall to asce."tain whether or not it would
be prefarable to remain in the business or to sell.
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Exactly,., “That has nothing to do
with whether Dugqueene — .
MR. RBYNOLDS:' It depends on the basis of his
conclusion.
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: =-- is contributing through a

violation of the antitrust laws, they are an incipient

{ violation. 1t has nothing to do with Dtguesne's behavior.

MR. REYNOLDS: 1If part o! what he studies is the

relationshjp between Aspinwall and Duquesne, and part of the

-
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study contains a recommendation to sell the facilities

TO0 Duquesne and that recommendation is founded on the
analysis of the Aspinwall situation and the conclusicn %hat
thesituation in Aspinwall is such due to its facilities,
and its own internal problems is such that it should

sell its facilities to Duquesne Light Company, the inference,
if you will, that might be drawn or suggested by the other
parties that the acquisition o{ Aspinwall was the resulit of
anticompetitive behavior of Duqueéne or any inference of a
predatory intent on the part of Duquesne that might be
inferred in the absence of such evidence, it seems to me,
is eliminated.

s > v P

It seems to me you remcve the infarence, if you
g’

£
&

/i e

>

oy,

will, of predatrry intent to the extent that you can

e-¢1

demonstrate that the City made an internal evaluation of its
own and approached an investor-owned utility with a
request that it buy the facilities of the municipality.

I believe the allegations of the other szide are
that we can infer by virtue of the zcquisition itself

that there was a predatory intent on the part of Duguesne

”Light Company .

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: With that I agree, that if there
are independent business reasons, you have undercut that

inference.

Qa the other hand, I can see even if

¥}
'\
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Aspinwall were of the view that their situation canre about
entirely as a result of Duguesne's practices, thay still
might conclude that their operational, econcmic situaticn
required them to sell, and there was only one buyer.

I am having trouble reading -~ I'm haviag
trouble seeing how we can draw the broad tyre of conclusions
you suggest, even if we were to admit this eviderce.

MR. REYNOLDS: The reason we are propesing to
bring the witness in is tp erase, if you will, the pessibility
you just suggested. '

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: That we make an ianference that
the acquisition in and of itself suggests some predatory .g
conduct on the part of Ducuesne? ;;éﬁi

MR. REYNOLDS: That, plus the suggestion, ig yfm* :
will, by the other side that a -- using their words, a . <
refusal to sell wholesale power to Aspinwall had any impact
whatsoever on the decision of Aspinwall to sell its
facilities.

It seems if we can bring a witness in wio can
testify that he has in fact studied the situaticn and stredied
{t in the contaxt of the allegations in this precceeding,
that {3 an alleged refusal to sell wholesale power and also
on the othe- side allegations as to the conditions of
Aspinwall and on the basis of his evaluation and study, the

recommendation was made and it was made solely or -- was made,
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I'm sorry, without regard to the refusal to sell wholasale.

It seems to me that is an important slement in
erasing, if you will, or eliminating the iaference tha%
the other side is suggesting.

And T guess I would further submit that the
witness, it seems to us, is important to the extent that
this Board might be inclined to attach any less weight to
Mr. Gerber's testimony because he relied on a document
which the other side has characterized as hearsay in order

to demonstrate the accuracy of the report.
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CHAIRMAN RIGLER: You will not prevzil on that.
We argued that extensively vesterday, and ycu lost on
that.

No matter what this witness says, ithat will
not affect our conclusions with raspect to Mr. Gexber.

If it is Mgnw, you can put ca the
entire economic association of the United States and they
can all swear they read the :e'port and they know the
people who made the report, and that doesn't ad one shred of
valicity to the coiaciusiczs.

The report has to stand cn its own.

That is why we are thinking of having a witness

MR. REYNOLDS: If I put on the person wio i
prepared the report — s
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: That is differsnt.
MR. REYNOLDS: 1I'm saying if he can core in
and attest to the validity of the report, I'm suggesting
to you that it them removes the suggestion,if you will, that
we can disregard or discount or weigh any less the
testimony of Mr. Gerber as being based cn nothing but
hearsay testimemy. Or hearsay reports or reports that
may be suspect, because we have not been in a peosition to
show their accuracy or validity.
That was the point I was making. 3 ‘
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[ Do you have any correcticns or modl fications
to that testimony, other than the corrections that ara
set forth in the attached errata sheet?

A No.
[+ If T were to ask you the same guestions today
that are set forth in that document, would you give me
the same answers?
A I would.
MR, PEYNOLDS: I would like to move intco -evidence
Applicants Exhibit 190, |
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Hearing no cbjecticn, we
will receive into evidence Applicants Exhibit 150. g
{(Whereupcn, the docuxent heratcfé_*;‘
marked Applicants Exhibit Number;{ :
190 for identification, was
received in evidence.)
BY MR, REYNOLDS:
[} Dr. Pace, when Dr. Wein was here eariier in
this proceeding he ~was asked at page 7313 of the
transcript, "Do you know of any other eccnomists who
agree with this classificaticn?® 1In other words, the
lumping together of thd' noncaptive and captive wholesale
market in the elactric utility industry, and his answer
was, 'Dr.. Pace for ocne, who is an economist for

Applléuts.'
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And the Chairman asked Dr. Wein where did
he agree. And the witness, who was Dr. Wein, replied,
*Alabama Power Cowpany," at which point I asked for
a reference and Dr, Wein indicated that it was Dr, Pace's
testimony, direct testimony submitted in Alabama Pcwer
Company.
My question to you, Dr, Pace, ls whether or not
it is an accurate statement of Dr. Wein's that you did
agree with his classification as to tha lumping together
of the nonCaptive and captive wholesale markats in
the electric utility industry, in your direct testimony

in Alabama Power?

vt 5
MR. CHARNO: GObjection. ~ 7{ _
MR. EJELMPELT: I join in the objection. A

MR. CHARNO: This Board has made it very
clear that expert testimony is to be prepared in advanca
in writing.

It was so prepeared and submitted.

Wisr the Board's oxder, thus supplemsntal
direct is ciearly unallowable. In any event, the Becard's
ruling in conjunction with Section 2.7143 of the Commissicn
rules of practica would give the Department a mininum of
five days to have this testimony in writing in advance
of cross-examination.

I would object to a.ny further supplerental

e

. s o

Y ERLS
ot
. -

: ) i *
£ * j & & ot P
it . o \?.'



T - S— -~ - - - -
- - ~ . - e ——

I 5 - 11,684
e g
: direct examination of the Witness at this time.
:3 2 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Is this the sole area?
3 MR, REYNCIDS: It is limited to this gquestion,
&, oIl =nd perhaps one other, and it is directly related to teseizory
3 that we heard for the first time from Dr. Wein, when
¢ he was here ocn the stand, and this goes to clearing up -
. for tha Board a matter Dr. Paca can clarify.
2 MR, HJELMPELT: Dr. Wein testified several mont;hs‘
3 ago, and there was ample time for Applicants to file
e supplemental writtan testimony, if he wanted to,
' “ They made no effort to.
o CHAIRMAN RIGLER: The prcblem is, of course, e
& o | this is more in the nature of fact testimony rather than ”g{'
- % expert testimony. . ,_’ "
- It really would be cumberscme and
i practically ridiculous to call Dr. Pace as a fact witneus
with respect to this cne gquestion,
i The batter procedur= is to allow him to make .
:: a direct response here to something where he has been ‘
- directly named as the author of the stitement.
Ei8&l9 “
21
(- 22
25
23
@ 24 -~ 1
25
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MR, LESSY: C&uld I see the transcript reference
and have the question read back?

MR. REYNOLDS: The question was whether,Dr.
Pace, you did agree with the classificaticn of Dr. Wain as to
the lumping of the captive and noncaptive whclesale sales ia
your Alabama testimony?

In fact, in your Alabama testimony or in any
other testimony.

MR. HIJELMFELT: I would like to note for the
record that had we had this in advance, we cculd be
prepared with Mr. Pace's Parley testimony here to cross-

examine on this point.

a%

MR. REYNOLDS: We will provide it to you, ’f-'a

4

MR. HJELMFELT: Can you provide me several hours o

F o

to look through it?

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: The objection is well taken,
but it would be ridiculous to exclude the testimony at this
point. So we will overrule the objection.

THE WITNESS: The answer is no, I never suguested
in my Alabama testimony that those two markets should be
characterized and lumped together, as Dr. Wein said here.

BY MR. REYNOLDS:

Q In fat, yor testified that that would be
inapp-opriate, didn't you?

A Yes.

"

BT .
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MR. REYNOLDS: I don't have any further questions.

CROSS~EXAMINATION
BY MR. LESSY:

Q Dto Pl(’.b, _——

MR. REYNOLDS: I wouvld like to move Applicant's
Exhibit 44, Applicant's proposed license conditicns, into
evidence. It tas been previously marked and has been
referred to and testified to by Dr. Pace on page 23,
sg«cifically.

It has been identified earlier, but we did not

move it in. Page 23, starting at line 18. Jk

MR. LESSY: You are moving it in pursuant to %é;;

the rules,of something relied upon by an expert as the ,ﬁgjf
C P

basis of his testimony, and 1ot for the truth of the matter, if!

any, in the exhibit? That is what I understand to be

. —

the nature of your motion.

If it is on any other basis than that, T object.

MR. REYNOLDS: I'm not sure I understand that,

: source

but I'm putting it in for the fact it is fmaterial relied on by
this witncss'and it has a direct bearing on . his tastimeny.

MR. LESSY: Pursuant to Rule 703. If it is moved
in pursunat to Rule 703, I have no objection.

C!AIRHAB'RIGLZR: He stated the purpose for which
he is moving it. 703 does not provide for the admission

into evidence of particular documents. The terms of the

¥

¢
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rule strictly construed don't relate to the admission or non-
admission of a particular piece cf evidencs.

On the other hand, I belisve that Applicants
have indicated the purposes for which it's being introduced.

MR. CHARNO: The Department would joir the Staff

in their objection to the document.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I'm not sure tharzs is to be a
pending objection in light of the Applicant's response.
The only observation the Board was making is that Rule 703
is not a rule addressed strictly to the admissibility of
a particular document.
We will admit Applicant's 44 at this time. A
(The document previously maéféd
Applicant's Exhibit 44 for ¥
identification, was received}
in evidence.) .
BY MR. LESSY:
Q Dr. Pace, in your testimony in the New =nqgland
Electric System SEC matter, who was the client on whose
behalf you were testifying?
A I gave no such testimony.
Q Did you make an econcmic study of the New England
Electric System in that SEC matter?
A I don't know that you would characterize it that

way. I participated in the development of some testimeny
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by Mr. Gerber in that matter.

Q You assisted Mr. Gerber in his testirony in “hat
matter?

A Yes, helping him with basic research and so fortn.

Q Do you report to Mr., Gerber?

A No. I did at that time.

Q And what time was that, sir?

A 1970 or '71, I believe.

Q And when did it occur that you did noi report to
Mr. Gerber?

A I'mnot 100 percent of this but I believe that it

would have been some time in 1971 that I stopred reporting
directly to Mr. Gerber.

Q Who do you report to now, sir?

A I suppose, technically speaking, the president of
the firm.

Q In Mr. Gerber's testimony before the SEC in the
New England Electric System matter, on whose behalf wvas he
testifying? &

A I believe he was testifying on behalf of the lew
England Electric System.

Q When you prepare an analysis f the economic

testimony in the AEP-Columbus and Scovthern SEC matter, who
was the client?

A AEP.
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Q Your studies of the anpropriateness of

' separating control of combined gas and electric operaciocuns,

l who was the client for those studies?

R A That was a group of -- I doa't recall the exact

number, some 20 cr maybe 30 combination gas and electric

companies.
7 Q Can you remember any of those 20 or 307 Just li=zt

8| 2a few. It would be helpful.

9 A Yes. Long Island Lighting Company, I recall, was
10 || & member. I hcnestly den't recall specifics beyond that.

11 I happen to remember Long Island Lighting because we had £

12 some discussions, some detailed discussions with them directly.

{g;' 13 Thers were many other fairly sizeable ccmbinaticg%zg';
14 || utility companies, but I couldn't name them for you. e 1
15 CHATRMAN RIGLER: They were all combination . F
16 || companies?
17 1HE WITNESS: VYes.
18 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Just as a matier of curiosity,

19 || what conclusion did you come to?

20 THE WITNESS: I concluded that the cost of serving
21 them and disrupting them at this point, ones that are already
C 22 || combined, was not worth the competitive benefit likely to be
P gained for that severing. '
2% BY MR. LESSY: SN
égb 25° Q You testified or prapared testimony at the Nuclear»_,
1

- )’.‘ &
= e -
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Regqulatory Commission in front of Atomic Safety and
Licensing Boards in antitrust matters on behal? of Coasumers
Power Company, Duke Power Company, and Alabama Power

Company; isn't that correct?

A No.
Q Would you tell me how that is not corresi?
A If I understand vou correctly, you sa2id I

testified on behalf of Duke. I did not. The Duke case never

came to a hearing.

MR. LESSY: Would you read the origina; question
back to the witness, plaase?

(Whereupon, the reporter read from the
record, as requested.)
BY MR. LESSY:
Q Did yoﬁ Prepare testimony on bechalf of Duke
Power Company in a matter in front of the Atomic Safaty and
Licensing Board?

A No.

Q Would you tell us what your involvement with
Duke Power Company was in front of the NRC?

A I was involved at the preliminary stages in
trying te flesh out the issues. I think I was also involved
in helping them to frame discovery. For that matter, I think
I was involved in helping them dire-tly negotiate discovary

roblems with the other side, and tc assess the compliance

-
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1 || with discovery. Up to that point == I did not get to the

2

3

10

1

12

13

14

15

17

point of preparing any direct testimeny. I'm reascnabl:
certain of that.

Q You testified oa behalf of the Gzorgia FPower
Company at the Federal Power Commission?

A Yes.

Q When you testified before the Arizona PUC, who was

the client in that matter?

A The Arizona Public Service Companyv.

Q Is that an investor-owned utility?

A Yes,

Q When ycu testified before the Wiscomnsin PUC, who

was the client?

A I have testified there on behalf of both the
Madison Gas & Blectric Company, and the Wiscensin ZElactric
Power Company.

Q And when you testified before the Orsgon PUC,
who was the client?

A Pacific Power & Light.

Q In what percentage of your testimony or economic
studies we have gone over -- scratch that.

In what percentage of your testimony or ecounomic
studies that you have listed in your testimony have you

testified or prepared such economic studies for cocperative

|| or mmicipal electric systems?

e o T e——|
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A Let me answer that by saving that I have nct
testified on behalf of a cooperative or publiciv-ownad
utility at all, to my knowledge.

I have conducted studies and analyses for such
utilities.

Q Now the question was in what percentage cf yocur
work have you made such studies or analyses?

A I couldn't give you a hard number. It would be a
relatively small percentage.

Q Less than 5 percent?

A Probably, but I d not recall,
probably less than 5 percent. I'm not sure.

Q Less than 2 percent?

A I can't get any no:e.pracise than that for you.
It is a small number.

Q When were you initially retained, or if that is
not relevant, when was NERA, to ycur knowledge, initially
retained by the CAPCO companies with respect to this
proceeding?

MR. REYNOLDS: Which questicon are we asking?

MR. LESSY: I think it is an and/or question.
To save time, it can easily be answered.

THE WITNESS: I wouldn'‘t be personally retained.
That is obvious. I don't know the precise answer to your

question. It has been several years. I did not bother to
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lock up when the thing was initiated ovfficially.
BY MR. LESSY:

Q When did you personally, pursuant to an under-
standing between NERA and the CAPCO companies, h2ccme
involved with this proceeding?

A I think I would have become involved immediacely.
I believe that is so.

Q Can you pick an approximate time when that was?

A I really can't. I would be happy to find that out
at a break for you, but I don't have the figure in mind.

It has been a very long time, and I have worked oa a nunber
of these cases. It has been several years here. Beyond that,
I haven'% bothered to lcck back and see when we first became
involved.

Q Could you tell me how you did Lscome assigned
to the CAPCO proceeding? Did Mr. Gerbar say, “You are
working on CAPCO, Dr. Pace," or can you tell me how it was
you were assigned to work on CAPCO?

A Those things tend to naturally happen within ou-
firm. When you are working in an area that involves your
expertise, you obviously are going to be invited in. I
can't tell you the dirgct way by which I got the news. Mr.
Gerber may have walked in and said, "We have teen contacted
by counsel and we are going to have a meeting, join us," or

whether Dr. Stelzer said that to me, or whether I learned by
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some other route, I can't tell you.

MR. LESSY: I wa .t to go off the record.

(Discussion off the record.)

MR. REYNOLDS: I can provide the information <hat
was just myuested now, rather than waiting for the break.
Though I can't be precise, it was in Decembter of '73 or
January of '74 when counsel for the Applicants retained

NERA to assist in this proceeding.

ra. o
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BY MR, LESSY:
Q Is that approximately the tiwe you personally

became involved in this proceeding or on behzali of the

CAPCO cuu.anies, according to ycur recollectior, Dr. Paca?

A It doesn't sound wrong, but as I previously
stated to you, I don’t have a specific recollacticn
of when I became involwved.

A couple of years is what I said, and January
of '74 is not that far from a couple of vears.

Q Do you have any idea how many hours of tinme
you spent working on the CAPCO mattar perscnallv,or a
range of hours?

A No.

Q Do you have a ballpark idea of the number of
hours you spent working on this matter, including
preparation of this tastimeny?

A No. Anything I would give you would be sheer
speculation.

I don't look these numbers up., I didn't
see any particular purpcse. I haven't gone thror~h a ch
chronoleogy of our participation in the case.

I would be guessing, purely.

o Ara these numbers recorded anywhare?

A Certainly. .

e Can you ascertain for us
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the approximate range of hours of work ian this proceeding,
if you were given time to do so?
A Yes, that is an ascertainable fact.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: During the off-tha-racord
portion you asked the Witness to be excused, and we
note for the record he is no longer in the rcom.

(Witness temporarily excused.)

MR. LESSY: Based on the naturs of the testimeny,
the extent to which it is consistent or inconsistent
with antitrust law, the extent to which it iz consistent

or inconsistent with the record already established in this

the principal line that is going to be =~ that tha Witmess
is going to be examined cn.

Therefore, I think that before I go any further,
I would like to get this information, because much additicnal
examination,in our view, might not be necessary. :

I mean maybe an hour or two.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: How long would it take ot
provide the information?
| MR. REYNOLDS: I have no hesitation, I think we
had a colloquy with Mr. Smith yesterday -

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: There i3 no cbiection, It is | ‘
a question of getting the information.

How long will it take to get it?
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MR. REYNOLDS: I can give you a ballpark
figure for NERA right now.

Dr. Pace, I'm sure, can give you a hallpark
figure of his hours in fairly short order.

I'm not sure what Mr. Lessy Reant by
principal line or how definitive the information .needs €0
be for him to pursue his principal line. If we
want to go back to all of the monthly records, it may - -
take some time to do it.
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- CHAIRMAN RIGLER: What is the ball park figure

& 2| i
- or NERA? !
~ 3 MR. REYNOLDS: I'm advised it is 50006 man-
g 4 hours.
s CHAIRMAN RIGLER: If we supplied Dr. Pace that

6 information --

? MR. REYNOLDS: We have already done that, and we

8 anticipate he would have to make some phone calls, but could

9 || arrive at an estimate as to what the ball park figure would be

10 |l for his involvement in the proceeding.

1 I don't know how specific Mr. Lessy wants it and

12 || what he meant by his principal line. I'm loat on that. 8.0 -
& 13 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Let's recall Dr. Pace. -“Zh ‘

14 ! (Witness resumed stand.) %ﬁ |

15 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Dr. Pace, it is my understanding

{
16 1 you have been provided with information that the approximate

17 number of NERA manhours are in the magnitude of 5000; is

18 that correct?

19 THE WITNESS: Yes.

20 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Does that enable you to give a

21 ball park figure with respect to the extent of your involve-
ment?

22
23 THE WITNESS: I need to ask a question first as
24 || to whether the 5000 is total.

25

MR. REYNOLDS: Yes. %t
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THE WITNESS: I would say in grossly round numbers,
maybe that applies possibly six or seven hund ed hours on

my part. That is the purest of speculation.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: You estimate your involvement to bé

more than 500, but less than 1000 wurs, perhaps?
THE WITNESS: I believe thai is true.
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Is that sufficient fcr your
purposes, Mr. Lessy?
MR. LESSY: Yes, sir.
BY MR. LESSY:
Q Do you have a current hourly billing rate at

which you bill the CAPCO companies for your work, sixz?

A JERA has a rate at which they bill nmy services tdﬁ
anyone . ¥
Q Could you tell us what that is?

MR. REYNOLDS: I object to that. We have already
gone through that earlier with Mr. Gerber?

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: 1Is it a uniform rate?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: 1Is it available to any customer
of NERA if they make an inquiry?

THE WITNESS: If they make a specific ingniry.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I see no reason to protect the

information in that case.
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MR. REYNOLDS: My question goes to relevance.
I don't see but for the information we have already
talked about on billing, I'm lost as to how this is relevant.
I'm not trying tc ‘protect it from thzs public domain.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: We will permit it.

THE WITNESS: My current billing rate is $75 an

BY MR. LESSY:
Q During the course of the preparation of your
testimony -- scratch that.
When did you first draft your testimeny?
A I can't giyu you a direct answer to that
or precise answer to that. I would.say it was withid the
month before the filing date.
Was there a previous draft?
Previous to that month?
Previous to the one you filed?

Yes, there was obviously some draft prior to t¢his.

0 » © » O

Well, when, approximately, was that prepared
approximately in September of '75, is that correct, assuminé
that was filed around October 25, 19752

A I believe that is true. I don't have a
specific recollection, but I remember it baing scme time in
that time frame.

Q How many drafts did it go through betweer. what

- —
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A

sure it would have been discussed with Mr. Gerber. And,
let's see, the draft was also discussed with another menber
of our firm, Mr. Howard RKitt. It was, of course, discussed

with counsel.

- —— e
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One, I believe.

One previous draft?

Yes, I think that is right.
Who reviewed that draft?

The draft, I'm sure, was discussed with -- I'm

Q When you say counsel, whom do you mean, specifically?

A Mr. Reynolds and I believe possibly Mr. Berger. | &

Q Steven Berger? &

A Yes.

Q There are two Mr. Bergers.

How about the Reid, Smith law firm in Pittsburgh?

A No, not that I recollect, at any ra‘e.

Q Squire, Sanders & Dempsey firm in Cluveland or
Washington?

A I think not.

Q Did you attend any CAPCO meetings or CAPCO

counsel meetings at which your testimony, draft or cutline

of your testimony was discussed?

A

Not that I specifically recollect. I woan't tell
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you that such an event didn't happen, with at lzast an
idea of basic concepts or arsas that might be covered, but

I don't have a specific recollection of that.

Q Did you attend any CAPCO or counsel meeting?
A I'm sure I attended meetings at which counsel

for other CAPCO companies were present. I have never
attended a CAPCO meeting if by that you mean the meeting of
*ue pogéle running the pool. L

Q No, by that I mean ﬁhe.CAPCO executives or the
CAPCO counsel.

A Yes, I'm sure I have been involved in mestings
where tp. CAPCO counsel have been present. At least some of |

them. e

o
;
% £
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82;'1 ; Q How about CJ . executives or officers. company
' officers who ars members of CAPCO?
. A Again, I think the answer to that is probably
/‘; 3 yes. I'm sure at some point in these meetings they
3 g floated in and out.
’ T don't have a specific recocllecticn on that.
" But I'm sure it is so, taiat they ha<ns1:XMLFault xmlns:ns1="http://cxf.apache.org/bindings/xformat"><ns1:faultstring xmlns:ns1="http://cxf.apache.org/bindings/xformat">java.lang.OutOfMemoryError: Java heap space</ns1:faultstring></ns1:XMLFault>